
MEETING CANCELED AND RESCHEDULED  
 

Legal Notice 
City of Portsmouth, NH 

Citizens Advisory Committee  
 

Public Hearing on the FY 2018 Annual Action Plan 
 

 
Due to inclement weather conditions, the Portsmouth Citizens Advisory Committee and public hearing 
scheduled for Tuesday, February 7, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. has been cancelled.  The rescheduled meeting 
will be held on Monday, February 13, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. in the School Board Conference Room, 
Portsmouth City Hall, 1 Junkins Avenue.  
 
The public hearing will be to solicit ideas for new activities for the next fiscal year of the Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) program that begins July 1, 2017. In addition to the public hearing 
described above, City staff will review the status of current year CDBG-funded projects and programs. 
The public is also invited to comment on the status of current year projects. 
 
CDBG funds are provided to the City each year by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 
Development.  The City must spend these funds to primarily 1) benefit individuals who earn very low, 
low or moderate incomes; 2) benefit areas of the City in which more than 51% of the residents earn very 
low, low or moderate incomes; and 3) improve accessibility for individuals with disabilities.  For more 
information, or if you are unable to attend the hearings and would like to provide input, please contact 
Elise Annunziata, Community Development Coordinator (603) 610-7281, Portsmouth City Hall, 1 
Junkins Avenue, Portsmouth, NH 03801. 
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